
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

April 12th, 2023
The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the April 12th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Roll call shows Loane, Wilson, Orwig, McMillen, and Bush present. Absent were Howes, Schaffer & Nowlan. A quorum was established, and Chair Bush led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Mr. Loane made a motion to approve the agenda with a second from Mr. McMillen with all present voting aye, motion carried.

No public comment.
A motion was made by Mr. Loane to approve the minutes from the March 14th board meeting with a second by Mr. Orwig with 4 ayes and 1 abstention, motion carried.
Committee Reports

Police-Mr. Loane spoke with the Sheriff on the overtime issues his department is facing.
Legislative-None.
Economic Development-Mr. Orwig and other community members met with OneroRx, a telepharmacy company that would like to open a location in Toulon. They are requesting a monetary investment to help with marketing and other up-front costs to establish the business. Chair Bush will contact the Health Department to see if there is any grant funding available. Construction has begun on the new Family Dollar in Wyoming. 
Health Board-None
Road & Bridge-None
Finance-The monthly bills were presented for approval. After discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Orwig with a second from Mr. Loane to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Highway Report
County Engineer Giffin presented a resolution for a joint funding agreement with IDOT for the North Valley bridge repairs. Mr. McMillen made the motion to approve the resolution with a second from Mr. Loane with 4 ayes and 1 nay, motion carried. Sealcoating and aggregate bids were received and are on schedule.
Finance Report

Treasurer Leezer went over the financial report with the board. The Sheriff’s Department continues to have overtime issues; they are working on a solution.
Sheriff's Report

Chief Deputy Chuck Demetreon updated the board on the cages for the squad cars. He is doing an inventory assessment to see which squad cars will need one and which ones are being taken out of commission before purchasing. A used vehicle was purchased using impound fees. There is still the possibility of adding a K-9 unit this year. There was only one bid received for mowing from Winter Lawn Care for $3,625.00. Mr. Orwig made the motion to approve the bid with a second from Mr. Wilson with all present voting aye, motion carried.
Consent Agenda

There were three appointments on the consent agenda:

Fire Protection District Appointments:

a. Leslie Fehr-Bradford Fire District

b. Ross Walker-Lafayette Fire District

c. John Boarman-Toulon Fire District

Mr. Orwig made the motion to approve the appointments with a second from Mr. McMillen with 4 ayes and 1 nay, motion carried.
New Business

There was no new business.
At 7:11 pm Mr. Loane made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second from Mr. Orwig with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis
County Clerk
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